

## HONG KONG BAR ASSOCIATION

Secretariat: LG2 Floor, High Court, 38 Queensway, Hong Kong DX-180053 Queensway 1 E-mail: info@hkba.org Website: www.hkba.org Telephone: 2869 0210 Fax: 2869 0189

By fax and by post (fax: 2509-9055)

Your Ref: CB2/HS/2/05

24th February 2006

Mrs Percy Ma
Clerk to Subcommittee on Proposed Senior Judicial Appointments
Legislative Council of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region
Legislative Council Building,
8 Jackson Road, Hong Kong.

Dear Mrs Ma,

## Re:Subcommittee on Proposed Senior Judicial Appointments

Thank you for your letter of 17 February 2006.

The Bar Council has considered the invitation in your letter that it should express views on the two recommended senior judicial appointments. It resolved to decline the invitation on this occasion.

The Bar Council has revisited its response in April 2002 to the Consultation Paper of the LegCo Panel on Administration of Justice and Legal Services on the Process of Appointment of Judges. The Bar Council confirmed the stance maintained in the 2002 response that the endorsement function exercised by the Legislative Council should not be politicized.

## 香港大律師公會

香港金鐵道三十八號高等法院低層二樓

Chairman 主席:		Members 執行委員會委員	1:		
Mr. Philip Dykes, S.C.	<b>戴</b> 啓思	Ms. Teresa Cheng S.C.	鄭岩歴	Mr. Richard Khaw	許偉盤
Vice Chairmen 副主席:		Mr. Peter Duncan S.C.	那樂勵	Mr. Frederick Chan	陳慶鄉
Mr. Clive Grossman, S.C.	郭兆銘	Mr. Leo Remedios	李美度士	Mr. Giles Surman	蘇明哲
Mr. Rimsky Ywen, S.C.	<b>亥國強</b>	Mr. Anthony Ismail	石絝明	Mg. Jennifer Tsang	合肥珍
Hon. Secretary & Treasurer		Mr. Joseph Tse	謝若茲	Ms. Glenys Newall	
名響秘書及財政:		Ms. Christina Lee	李蘊等	Mr. Lin Feng	林 鍅
Ms. Lisa Wong	黃閔瑛	Mr. Andrew Mak	麥業成	Ms. Audrey Campbell-Moffet	金貝理
Administrator 行政幹事:		Mr. Michael Liu	摩娃费	Ms. Elaine Liu	原玉的
Miss Mendy Chong	張文迪	Mr. PY Lo	羅浦然	Mr. Newman Lam	林承波
	· <del>-</del>	Mr. Lawrence No.	是海路		h. 1 sales (2-2)

## HONG KONG BAR ASSOCIATION

Whatever is done or said in that process must be consistent with preserving the independence of the Judiciary. The role of the Legislative Council of endorsing recommended senior judicial appointments is neither to make recommendations as to appointment nor to duplicate the process of consultation undertaken by the Judicial Officers Recommendation Commission. The Legislative Council should not sit on "appeal" from the JORC or conduct a review of the recommendation exercise. The Bar Council took the view then, and maintains it now, that as long as suitable persons are appointed to the JORC who perform their tasks conscientiously, the possibility of an unacceptable candidate being put forward must be remote.

Yours sincerely,

Philip Dykes SC

Chairman

Hong Kong Bar Association

PJD/al